Washington Park Board of Trustees
August 28, 2023

Called to order at 6:00 pm via Teams
Present:  Gil Major, Rhonda Fisher, Barry Mahoney, Lisa Arsenault, Barry Kaplan, Ivy Rabinowitz, Jeanne O’Connor and Nikki Newell (BRIGS)
Guest:  Attorney Scott Erickson (Perkins and Anctil)
1.  Secretary’s Minutes – approved as amended – MSA
2. Guest – Attorney Scott Erickson from the office of Perkins and Anctil was invited to discuss questions from the Board of Trustees.  Issues included a discussion of ESA (Emotional Support Animals) on the property currently and addressing future requests for reference.  Also discussed was the issue of Handicap parking spots on the property both currently and for future requests.  The question of electric vehicles was discussed and will be handled on a case-by-case basis.  There is pending legislation on association accommodation due within the next 3-5 years. 
3. Financials – Nikki Newell (BRIGS) and Gil Major
a.  Operating as of 7/31/2023 - $38,875.02
b.  Reserve as of 7/31/2023 - $157,360.46
c. Re-class account number 52185 as requested
d. Gil Major reviewed the spreadsheet and the status of the 2023 budget.  Option discussed on how to address the expected $94,000 deficit caused by unexpected expense increases in electricity, gas and flood insurance.  These were unforeseen when the budget was drawn up and approved for 2023.  Economic conditions have severely impacted the association.  Possible cuts discussed as well as issuing a one-time special assessment to unit owners based on percentage of ownership.  
Motion #1 – Issue a one-time special assessment to all unit owners based on percentage of ownership to total $100,000.00 in order to balance the 2023 budget.  Payment will be due on 11/30/2023.
Motion Amended as follows:  issue a one-time special assessment to all unit owners based on percentage of ownership to total $100,000.00 in order to balance the 2023 budget along with a cost cut of trash pickup in the Washington Park Drive buildings to conform with buildings 237, 247 and 257 where there is no trash pickup.  Payment will be due on 11/30/2023.  Amendment voted on and passed with 4 in the affirmative and one in the negative.  MSA
Amendment added to Motion #1 - voted on and passed with a vote of 5 affirmative and no negative votes.  MSA
Letter to owners will be drafted for board approval prior to being sent out.  
4.  Management Report -Nikki Newell (BRIGS)
a.  Pool closing – Monday, September 4, 2023 at 8:00 pm
b. Spigots – mid-October shut-off by CGR
c. No slop sink – CGR did not get necessary permits
d. AC sleeve – BRIGS Maintenance is pricing out the cost for the board.  Sleeve replacement/repair will be considered on a case-by-case basis.
e. Flooring issue in Building 20, #1 – association will pay the invoice for the pipe replacement.  Hub has been contacted.
5.  Open Discussion
a.  Shawsheen River Gauge should be live and not on a one-hour data feed update.  Barry Mahoney will work to see that this is corrected to ensure accurate levels and warnings.
b. Buildings 237 and 257 bushes need to be trimmed by Wildwood.
c. Maintenance projects – reviewed the new system which is working well.  Question on how to prioritize projects.  Gil will discuss with the platform developer.
d. Patios are becoming very messy with items that should not be stored.  Nikki will walk the property with Eric to document.
e. Vantaca – license plate information and how much have we received.  Concern about cold weather/snow getting closer.
f. Trash violation in Building 247 – fine needs to be applied
g. Fire extinguishers – updated as current
h. Bathroom vent issue identified – the vent system does not go out through the roof as it should in Building 247.  Nikki Newell (BRIGS) will contact Duncan Roofing to check venting in 247 and others for similar problems.  
i. Building 40C requested a Handicap sign – board approved – MSA
j. Boiler service started today 8/28 – CGR will report any issues as well as progress.
k. Leak in Building #30 – still working on it. Update:  It was the air separator on the heating system in the boiler room. It has been repaired.
l. Building #247 boiler replacement is scheduled.
m. Project platform – needs to be re-classed
n. Camper at building #50 – give a warning about overnight parking
o. River behind building #100 – work needs to be done on deteriorating riverbank.  Army Corps of Engineers (Bob Marsh/Andover engineer) worked on this several years ago.  
p. Parking space plan – no update to report
q. Electric water heaters – Gil will look into possibility of selling them for revenue.  These were needed during the CG emergency and we were reimbursed by CG.  They are stored in 259 basement.  
6.  Executive Session
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm
Next board meeting:  October 2, 2023 due to Jewish Holidays
Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Arsenault
Secretary
